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Good afternoon,

There are multiple problems with the RHNA process, but I will only touch on two topics.

Fairfax has requested that their RHNA numbers be reduced from 490 to 370 during the
coming 8 year housing cycle. This quota is unreasonable!
To reach this unrealistic RHNA number, we’d have to force Fairfax into adopting zoning
standards that threaten the SAFTEY and human life of our residents.

These unreachable and unattainable RHNA allocations is encouraging risky decisions by our
city council, by forcing Fairfax to ignore their number one responsibility: SAFETY! 

Why is this a crazy idea?
Much of Fairfax is in the WildLand Urban Interface Zone with one road in and one road out. 
It will be almost impossible to evacuate in cars (which per the RVFD is the best place to be if
there is a fire) with fire engines and heavy fire fighting equipment coming in and out of our
main thoroughfare, SF Drake Blvd.
One accident on any part of SF Drake Blvd puts the entire upper Ross Valley in gridlock - 
there is no way we will be able to get out.
The police will help as much as they can, but if an evacuation happens in the middle of the
night - good luck - you are pretty much on your own with Fairfax having at most 2 officers on
duty at a time until 3am then ONLY 1 officer between 3am-7am.

Also, don’t ignore the warnings about global climate change. The Marin Municipal Water
District has sent residents a notice, “Drought is Here. Conserve Water.”  We have let our
landscaping die, we can’t plant new trees because of the lack of water. We are and have been
in a drought. What evidence and documentation does ABAG have to demonstrate that water
will be available to support the RHNA growth projections?

The RHNA methodology is inconsistent and unpredictable. There is no substantial evidence to
support their allocations and force this outrageous RHNA numbers on our small overpopulated
towns. 

More housing = more people = more cars = more traffic = increasing greenhouse gas



emissions = climate change.

Thank you for listening,

Kathy Flores
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